Directors Report June 2024

Water Restrictions

Stage 2 Water Restrictions are set to be implemented July 1 2024 for those that are on the Campbell
River Water System

STAGE 2 — (July 1 - Sept 1)

Stage 2 Irrigation Type Home Addresses Days Times
6 am -8 am
Even number Tues & Sat
8 pm—-10 pm

Sprinkler, soaker or
July 1 —Sept 1 P g

weeper hose

6 am -8 am
Odd number Wed & Sun B — 10 i
Hand-held hose with
July 1 -Sept 1 Spmak Sl All addresses Any day Any time
nozzle, micro or drip
irrigation**

For those that are on the BCOB water system the stage 2 water restrictions are also set to be
implemented on July 1 2024

Black Creek-Oyster Bay Watering Schedule

Residential lawn and garden watering is permitted with a sprinkler during the
specified days and hours as follows:

STAGE | STARTS | HOURS |Mon Tues Wed Thu Fri Sat Sun
Starting S8am | No Even Odd Even Odd Even Odd

May 1 ?-1§ = Watening Address Address Address Address Address Address
Starting g&3am | No Even Ddd No No Even Odd

July 1 mg‘ v Watering Address Address Watering Watering Address Address




Mainroad Ditch and Roadside Clearing

With the wet weather there are many intersections in the community that have obstructed views. I have
reached out to my MoT contacts and I have been informed that if any of the area residents have
concerns regarding obstructed views at intersections to please call the

Mainroad Hotline 1-877-215-7122.

Doing so will create a log file and ensure the matter is expedited to the appropriate manager for action.

Public Hearings and Open Houses

On July 10" starting at 6:00 pm there will be a public hearing to receive feedback from the community
regarding potential Short Term Rental bylaws and zoning. This public hearing will be held at the
Oyster Bay Resort 4357 South Island hwy. As short term rentals are a hot topic make sure you mark
your calendar for this one.

On July 23" between the hours of 5pm - 7pm there will be an open house and presentation by the
Comox Strathcona Solid Waste Management. I do not have much in the way of information on this
event however I am sure there will be opportunities for those who attend to provide the Solid waste
team with your comments regarding garbage and recycling services in the community. This event will
be at the Ocean Resort 4384 South Island Hwy.

And finally the City of Campbell River will be putting on their Canada Day celebrations and they
promised that this years fireworks show will be spectacular.

Have a safe long weekend!



